
-----Original Message-----
From: Mike Miller <mike.miller@ci.florence.or.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 10, 2023 10:42 AM 
To: Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us> 
Cc: Michael Schick <chlef@wlfea.org> 
Subject: RE: Comments/questions for January 10, 2023 Meeting 

Hi Wendy, 

Regarding item 5, oversizing, yes the water, sewer and stormwater system was designed for the ultimate buildout of 
Fairway Estates (formerly Westshore). The water system for Fairway Estates is connected to the 8-inch water main 
in Rhododendron Drive as well as intertied to the 8-inch water main on Royal St. Georges Drive (the 8-inch water 
line in Royal St. Georges Drive is connected to the 12-inch water main on 35th). In addition, due to the potential 
development that would extend Tournament Drive to a separate 78 lot subdivision on the Florence Golf Links 
property, I had Murraysmith complete some hydraulic modeling of our water system to see if additional looping or 
line size increases need to take place. The modeling results show that water available during a fire flow condition 
within the existing Fairway Estates subdivision are 1740-1760 gallons per minute which is more than adequate for 
residential development. The modeling results were with the Florence Golf Links 78 proposed subdivision being 
constructed and connected to Fairway Estates. 

Regarding sewer, the existing sanitary sewer within Fairway Estates was planned and installed for the full 
development. All of the existing sanitary sewer is 8-inch main lines and has capacity to serve phase two of Fairway 
Estates, including full buildout. 

Regarding the stormwater system, again the original design was for the completed fully developed subdivision. The 
system is a combination of retention, detention and infiltration. The stormwater lines vary in diameter from 36- 
inches to 48-inches to 60-inch line in Tournament Drive. The system is design to retain the stormwater and attenuate 
the flows prior to discharge to the stormwater line in Rhododendron Drive. 

Thank you, 

Mike 

-----Original Message-----
From: Wendy Farley-Campbell <wendy.farleycampbell@ci.florence.or.us> 
Sent: Sunday, January 8, 2023 7:13 AM 
To: Mike Miller <mike.miller@ci.florence.or.us>; Michael Schick <chief@wlfea.org> 
Subject: FW: Comments/questions for January 10, 2023 Meeting 

Mike and Chief, 

sharon.barker
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